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Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny 

Planning Sub Group 30 April, 2007

Present

	Councillor Howard  (chair) 
	(
	Councillor K Garrido
	(

	Councillor Ainsworth
	(
	Councillor Salmon
	(

	Councillor E Burgoyne
	(


 A - Apologies received.   ( - Present.

Councillors: Broughton, Pooley
Invitees and Officers: Eddy Rhead (20th Century Association), Jenna Lancaster (Scrutiny Support), Linda Sharples (Scrutiny Support)
Apologies:  
	Item/

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action 

Required By
	Timescale

	20th Century Association
	Eddy Rhead attended the meeting to explain the policy on listed buildings in conservation areas, 1920’s buildings and extensions.  The following issues were discussed:
· The group was established in 1979 and has several paid staff but is made up mostly of volunteers

· 12 months ago the association was made statutory consultees
· They are financed by subscriptions and some grant money
· It is important that they are consulted as there has been a problem in the past.  Communication is the key.

· 20th century has the following listed buildings in Salford:

     Barton Aerodrome.
     Ship Canal House

     Salford Civic Centre
     Salford Cinema

     Mines Rescue Station

     2 Phone boxes (Worsley and Salford Crescent)

     Ambassador Cinema 
· Salford has very few listed buildings.

· 20th Century takes interest in listed and non listed buildings from 1914 to present day.  The Victorian society looks at buildings prior to 1914.
· Eddy welcomes being contacted by officers and councillors even if it is on an informal basis.  Eddy’s contact details to be sent to members.
· The general public can also contact 20th Century regarding listed buildings

· Grade II listed buildings will no longer be dealt with by English Heritage due to the lack of resources.

· Eddy is looking at post war buildings in the North West that should be listed. There are certain issues with post war buildings.  Concrete cancer is a problem but it is down to maintenance.

· The status of the Maxwell Building within the conservation should be elevated to “making a positive contribution”
· There is no statutory funding available to maintain buildings.  St Philip’s church is listed but have to wait for the building to get in a bad state before funding is received to repair it.
· Salford Council owns the chapel in Agecroft which hasn’t been maintained.

· The monument on the green needs repair but it is the community who need to get funding as the council will not pay for it.

· As a council we need to maintain the good buildings

· Architects have a good choice of materials but due to the cost they tend to use standard bricks rather than restoring the building.  Pastiche is playing with history and trying to recreate something that was never there.  Buildings do evolve and we should accept that.
A number of recommendations were made by the sub group which will be detailed in a separate report and sent to the lead member
A member of English Heritage could not make the meeting so members have asked they are invited to a later meeting


	Jenna Lancaster

Linda Sharples

Jenna Lancaster
	April 2007

May 2007

May 2007

	Notes from the meeting held on Tuesday 17 April
	· Members asked that a meeting is arranged with Chris Finley, Malcolm Sykes, a member from the Government Office North West and a member from the North West Regional Housing Board to discuss the issues around apartments in the city.
	Jenna Lancaster

	May 2007



	Chair
	Councillor Beryl Howard
	0161 790 3111

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Assistant
	Jenna Lancaster
	0161 793 3538


Date of next meeting:
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